

September 28, 2022

Chair Margo Wagner Cariboo Regional District 180 North 3rd Avenue, Suite D Williams Lake, BC V2G 2A4 Cariboo Regional District
File No. 400-50-01

OCT 5 2022

Referred To CAO COPY to Chair

Dear Chair Wagner:

Re: Provincial Response to 2021 Resolutions

UBCM has received the Province's response to your Board resolution(s) from 2021. Please find the enclosed resolution(s) and their provincial response(s).

All responses from the Province have been posted to the UBCM web site under Convention & Resolutions.

Please feel free to contact Jamee Justason, Resolutions and Policy Analyst, if you have any questions about this process. Tel: 604.270.8226 ext. 100 Email: jjustason@ubcm.ca

Sincerely,

Jen Ford

UBCM President

JCFord

Enclosure

Whereas many of our smaller and remote rural communities are served by independent fire services;

And whereas many local governments are receiving legal advice that offering funding or other supports to independent fire services can expose the local government to legal and financial risk:

Therefore be it resolved that UBCM lobby the provincial government for specific legal and statutory measures designed to remove any and all legal or financial risk from local government for providing financial or other supports to independent fire services.

Convention Decision:

Endorsed

Provincial Response

Ministry of Public Safety and Solicitor General

The majority of fire suppression and prevention services are provided through local government services, and in that context the establishment of a local fire department is solely determined by the local government with the support of the residents who benefit from this important local government service.

The Office of the Fire Commissioner (OFC) is committed to continuing the provision of training supports to all firefighters and groups in the province in the effort to enhance community fire safety. Emergency Management BC (EMBC) and the OFC are continuing to work with the UBCM, the Local Government Management Association (LGMA), BC Wildfire Service (BCWS), and the Fire Chiefs' Association of BC (FCABC) on a variety of funding and training initiatives that can assist fire departments and local authorities that have less resources.

Proposals to protect local governments from risk of liability raise complex policy questions that affect many interests. There are, however, measures that local governments can put in place that may help reduce their risk of liability. For instance, where local governments make a financial contribution to the provision of a service by a third party, such as an independent fire service, the local government has the ability to set terms and conditions on its contribution aimed at managing its own liability.